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· 18/09/01

Contribution from ETSI

Comments to the

ALSC Draft Report on ICANN At-Large Membership
ETSI has analysed the comprehensive document drafted by the ALSC and wants to make a series of comments which are either within the scope of the PSO or directly affecting its status as ICANN Supporting Organization:

·  ETSI supports the creation of an At Large Supporting Organization to channel the involvement of At Large in the ICANN structure as it is in line with the approach followed to set up the other existing 3 SOs.

· ETSI has no strong objections to restrict the membership of the proposed ALSO to "those individuals holding a domain name". Nevertheless, ETSI considers that it would be beneficial for the Internet community to soften that restriction in order to allow other means to become "At Large member" such as being an individual member of a national, regional or international recognised User Association not linked to commercial businesses.

· As for the number of seats in the ICANN Board that this proposed new Supporting Organization should have, ETSI considers that it should be identical to those assigned to the other ICANN SOs (presently 3 seats per SO).

· ETSI understands the reasons behind the proposal to have 6 seats in the ICANN Board for the At Large Supporting Organization which are mainly to ensure proper representation from the different geographic areas.

· As a result of the two previous statements, ETSI proposes that the number of seats given to each of the ICANN Supporting Organizations is fixed on 6. The potential problems due to a bigger size of the Board are irrelevant compared to the feelings of discrimination of the existing 3 Supporting Organization versus the proposed new one for the At Large. With the present structure, the 3 existing SOs plus the new proposed one, ALSO, will bring a total of 24 seats to the ICANN Board. Should a new SO be created in the future, the number will raise to 30. (As an example, the ETSI Board is composed of 27 members and it is manageable)
· Regarding the duration of the terms of office of the ICANN Board members representing the ALSO, ETSI supports an identical model to the one followed so far by the existing 3 SOs, namely terms of 1 year, 2 years and 3 years. Having said that, ETSI has no objections of an interim solution for 3 years term in the first ALSO elections to help building stability.

· ETSI supports the target of having this new ALSO self-funded, self-organising and transparent, the way the PSO is. Initial funds and outreach from ICANN to start up the process is acceptable.

· ETSI supports the proposal made in the document of increasing the relationship and exchange of views between the ICANN Supporting Organizations, including the proposed new one, the ALSO.

